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				HALE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of Hale Parish Council Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00 pm on Tuesday 3 April 2018 in Hale Village Hall, Hatchet Green, Hale

Draft Minutes for approval at the next meeting

Present: 
Cllr Aiken-Sykes – Chairman, Cllrs Harrington and Templeton

In attendance:
Ms S Plumb – Clerk
Mr I Clark – applicant
3 members of the public

1. To receive apologies for absence – none
2. To receive any Declarations of Interest – none  
3. To consider and approve the Minutes of Hale Parish Council Planning Committee meeting held on 12 December 2017 – the Minutes of the meeting were read, approved by all and signed by the Chairman.
4. To receive any matters raised by members of the public – none
5. To consider the following planning applications:
17/00952 – Mr I Clark – The Dell, Forest Road, Hale Purlieu, SP6 2NR
Extension to existing rear dormer to facilitate first floor habitable accommodation; roof alterations
Consultation period expires: reconsideration of original application
Case Officer:  Daniel Pape
This application was originally considered by Hale Parish Council Planning Committee on 12 December 2017. Members resolved to recommend permission.  The Parish Council is asked to reconsider the application as the NFNPA incorrectly calculated the additional floor space which, they now advise, is in contravention of DP11.  No new documentation or details of the calculation have been provided.  It is not known by how much it is said the proposed works will exceed the 30% limit.
The applicant explained there has been a previous application (by former owners), in 1987.  Permission was granted but the work only completed in part.  In December 2017 a legal agreement was proposed whereby the applicant waived the right to carry out further work under the 1987 permission in order to carry out the current proposed work.  However, it is now said that even with the legal agreement in place the new work will increase floor space at the property by more than the 30% permitted.  
The application is to extend an existing dormer window in order to improve the entry to part of the roof space..  That space is boarded and has a window but the entry point is small.  Members considered photographs of the space along with the 2017 plans.  The applicant confirmed the NFNPA officer has not visited the property or seen the existing space.
After careful consideration Cllr Templeton proposed and it was seconded by Cllr Harrington and therefore RESOLVED: to adopt option 3, to recommend permission for the following reasons:
· The area under consideration is boarded and has a window.  It appears to  be habitable space in its current form
· The proposed design mirrors the current dormer and  is sympathetic to the property and area
· There is no impact on the neighbouring property
Cllr Aitken-Sykes agreed
6.   Correspondence - none
7.   Any Other Business – none
8.  To note the date of the next meeting is Tuesday 1 May 2018 at 7.00pm at Hale Village Hall

    There being no further business to discuss the Meeting closed at 7.25 pm


Signed:                                              				Date:   1 May  2018
Chairman



Clerk:  Sue Plumb, 5 Blue Valley Mews, Fordingbridge, Hants, SP6 1FB
07717 851694   01425 654252   hpcclerk@gmail.com	
